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March  2019 

Dear Friends, 

The 2019 Special Session of the General Conference of The United Methodist Church (UMC) 

met February 23-26 in St. Louis MO.  This Special Session was called, in order for the UMC, 

to work out a way forward as a denomination around issues of Human Sexuality; and more 

specifically, how we are in ministry with LGBTQ+ persons.  While there were a few multi-

petition plans presented at this Special Session of the General Conference, no one expected 

any of the plans to receive a unanimous vote by the General Conference delegates, or 

unanimous affirmation by the greater United Methodist Church, for that matter. 

The plan that passed (53% YES - 47% NO) was The Traditional Plan (the other plans, 

including the One Church Plan, were voted down by greater margins).  This may lead some to 

wonder:  "If The Traditional Plan passed, did anything really change?"  This plan maintains 

The United Methodist Church's traditional biblical positions that homosexuality is 

incompatible with Christian teaching; marriage is between a man and a women; active clergy 

qualifications, and that all people are of sacred worth.  This plan is also intended to 

strengthen accountability of bishops, clergy, and annual conferences to live by our covenant 

agreement ascribed to in The Book of Discipline.  However, as protests broke out after the 

passing of The Traditional Plan, I believe it is fair to say; we've yet to see what may or may 

not change. 

At the end of the Special Session of the General Conference there were still unanswered 

questions around the constitutionality of some of the included petitions that passed.  For 

those who may not be aware, the UMC has a constitution (a system of fundamental 

principles by which our church is governed) and a Judicial Council (some liken this to our 

supreme court).   

 

One example of the questioned petitions is:  A Gracious Exit Plan (allowing congregations to 

leave the denomination along with their property and other assets) was passed and was also 

previously ruled unconstitutional by the Judicial Council.  It will be April 2019 before the 

Judicial Council convenes again and takes up the petitions in question.  

 

I've been approached by people of our First UMC in Anchorage who were obviously paying 

attention to the Special Session of General Conference.  Some of these inquirers were deeply 

disappointed and some were pleasantly surprised by the actions taken at the conference.   

Regardless of the perspective they held, some of these folks are wondering if they can 

continue, in good faith, as part of The United Methodist Church.   I believe these questions of 
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Did you know you could donate 

online? 



conscience are genuine for many of us (laity, clergy, superintendents and bishops alike).  No, I'm not going 

anywhere; I say this because the spears being pitch at one another are killing The United Methodist Church in 

the United States and ignoring the greater mission.   

This is why I have turned to a Christian letter, in the New Testament, written to the Colossians.  This letter 

addresses deep controversies within the Church and reminds those who have received Christ to continue to live 

in Christ (be The Church). (Colossians 2:6) 

So if you have been raised with Christ,  

seek the things that are above,  

where Christ is, seated at the right hand of God.  

 Set your minds on things that are above,  

not on things that are on the earth...  

(Colossians 3:1-2). 

Sisters and Brothers; It is time for those of us who have received Christ to stop getting distracted by earthly 

things.  LGBTQ+ persons are welcome and very much a part of our United Methodist Church.  Whether LGBTQ+ 

persons feel welcome (and vice versa for traditional persons) is the real question.  Scripture is and should be 

convicting upon all of our lives.  Yet, the Scriptures of the Old and New Testament also draw us in, to seek more 

about who God is and who God calls us to be in relationship with Christ and as empowered by the Holy Spirit. 

On Ash Wednesday we enter into the season of Lent.  "Lent is a season of reflection and repentance.  It invites 

us to look inside our hearts, seeing ourselves with compassion and truth- to see both our brokenness and our 

beauty, our failings and our faithfulness.  In this season we're invited to enter into a deeper commitment to the 

way of Jesus." (Author Unknown). 

Let us remember:  We are The Church - Not the world.  We are called to be Christ's Church in and for the world - 

Not the church of the world.  Jesus didn't condemn people.  Jesus didn't condone sin.  And Jesus didn't conform 

to worldly ways.  Jesus' ministry offers the love of God that meets all people in their brokenness and transforms 

lives into God's intended wholeness.  "...Jesus came that we may all have life and have it abundantly." (John 

10:10)  Let it be so in our life and in the life of all our neighbors. 

As Godõs chosen ones, holy and beloved, let us clothe ourselves with compassion, kindness, 

humility, meekness, and patience.  Bear with one another and, if anyone has a complaint against 

another, forgive each other; just as the Lord has forgiven you, so you also must forgive.  Above all, 

clothe yourselves with love, which binds everything together in perfect harmony.  And let the peace 

of Christ rule in your hearts, to which indeed you were called in the one body.  And be 

thankful." (Colossians 3:12-15)  

As a part of the Body of Christ, 

 



 Lenten Study 

Simon Peter ðan ordinary fisherman who heard an 
extraordinary call.  

He left everything to follow his teacher and possessed a 
passion that would change the world. Thatôs one way to 
describe Peter. Hereôs another: poor, uneducated, quick-
tempered, and full of doubts and fears. Doesnôt even sound 
like the same man. And thatôs the point of Simon Peter, a six-
week adult Bible study by Adam Hamilton. Peter was just an 
ordinary guy who heard and followed Godôs extraordinary 
call. Discover how you, too, have special gifts, talents, and 
abilities that God can use to make a difference today.  

Wednesdays 

March 13-April 17 

Two options for participation! 

Option 1: 

12:00 pm - 1:00 pm (In M7) Bring your lunch! 

Option 2: 

Lenten Dinner-6:00 pm 

Lenten Bible Classes-6:30 pm  

Books can be purchased from the office $14.99 

Book is also available on Kindle 

Upcoming Adult Sunday School Study 

òThe Wesley Challengeó 

Renew your passion and discover deeper 
commitment to God in just 21 days. 

Wesley who? As mature Methodists, the 
question seems unimaginable, but do our 

younger laypeople know who John Wesley was 
and what he means to our church? The Wesley 
Challenge introduces our denominationôs father 

in a practical and accessible way through 
twenty-one questions studied over three weeks. 
This series is a great way for your entire church 

to renew its passion and discover a deeper 
commitment to Godðone that is more 

authentic, vulnerable, and soul-shaping. Daily 
posts and messages are designed with an 

emphasis on graphics and short content bits to 
engage your physical, emotional, and spiritual 

lives throughout the 21-day study  
 

Study starts March 3rd at 9:45 am 

 

Books are $10.99 each 

 church has a limited amount available  

Book is also available on Kindle 



Book Club 
March  2019 
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We had a great meeting February 25th as we discussed Be-

fore We Were Yours by Lisa Wingate. We were appalled by 

the evil that can be inside someone and cause pain to so 

many others, all while profiting form the pain. It was hard to 

understand how someone could do what Georigia Tann did 

for year without being punished! In March we will be discuss-

ing The Secret Keeper by Kate Morton. 

During a picnic at her familyõs farm in the English country-

side, sixteen-year-old Laurel Nicolson witnesses a shocking 

crime, a crime that challenges everything she knows about 

her adored mother, Dorothy. Now, fifty years later, Laurel 

and her sisters are meeting at the farm to celebrate Doro-

thyõs ninetieth birthday. Realizing that this is her last chance 

to discover the truth about that long-ago day, Laurel 

searches for answers that can only be found in Dorothyõs 

past. Clue by clue, she traces a secret history of three 

strangers from vastly different worlds thrown together in war

-torn LondonñDorothy, Vivien, and Jimmyñwhose lives are 

forever after entwined  

Our next meeting with be at the home of Nancy Raymond on 

March 25th at 7:00 p.m.. Everyone is invited to join in, share 

what you have read with the group. We are always looking 

for new books to read! Our book club is always a great time 

of fellowship, food, and sharing of books!! 

 

 

 

EASTER IS SUNDAY, APRIL 21ST!! 

If you would like to order Easter Lilies for the church, please fill out this form;  

The deadline for placing orders is April 14th. 

The cost is $15.00 each.  Make your checks payable to FUMC and designate "Easter Lilies" on the check.  After you 

have filled out the information, return it to the church, place it in the offering plate or put it on the desk in the church 

office. 

If you would like to designate the lilies "in honorò, or ñin memoryò of someone special, or simply dedicate them ñto 

the glory of Godò, please indicate so on the lines below. 

Your Name:  ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Your Phone Number:  ______________________________________________________________ 
 

# of Easter Lilies @ $15.00 each: ___________________________________________________ 
 

In Honor of:  _____________________________________________________________________ 
 

In Memory of:  ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

To the Glory of God:  ______________________________________________________________ 

March  

All American Boys  

by Jason Reynolds & 

Brendan Kiely  

March  

Secret Keeper  

 by Kate Morton 



United Methodist Women  
March 2018 

March events:  

(All women of the Church are warmly 

invited to attend these 

activities.) 

11th Hope Circle Meeting~7:00 p.m.~ 

Church Narthex~ Jenn Miller  

12th Executive Board Meeting~ 6:45p.m.~  

13th Sunny Friends~12:30 p.m.~ Linda 

Benson  

30th General Meeting~11:30 a.m.~ 

Fellowship Hall 

 Prayer & Self Denial~  

 Kathrine Miller, Leader 

MARCH  UMW  GENERAL  MEETING 

It will be held in the Fellowship Hall on 
Saturday, March 30th, at 11:30 am.  The 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜΣ άtw!¸9w ŀƴŘ {9[C ς 
59bL![έ ƭŜŘ ōȅ  YŀǘƘǊƛƴŜ aƛƭƭŜǊΦ 

This is a very spiritual program for 
Lent.  A light lunch will be furnished by 
the UMW Executive Board.  All women 
are invited to attend.  
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March 30 11: 30am Fellowship Hall 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat  

     

 

1 2 

3 

8:30 am Worship 

9:40 a.m. Sunday School 

11:00 am 

 Worship 

1:00 p.m. 

FSUMC Worship 

4 

 

5 

 

6 

Mission  

Wednesday 

 

12:00 pm 

Bible Study 

 

7:00 pm 

Ash Wednesday 

Service 

7 

 

8 9 

 

10 

8:30 am Worship 

9:40 a.m. Sunday School 

11:00 am 

 Worship 

1:00 p.m. 

FSUMC Worship 

5:30 p.m. A Place at the Table 

 

 

11 

 

5:30 p.m. 

UMW Hope Circle 

@Downtown Hope Center 

 

 

12 13 

12:00 pm 

Lenten Study 
 

12:30pm 

 UMW Sunny 

Friends Circle 
 

6:30 pm 

Lenten Study 

14 

 

 

15 

 

16 

17 

8::30 am Worship 

9:40 a.m. Sunday School 

11:00 am 

 Worship 

1:00 p.m. 

FSUMC Worship 

18 

 

19 20 

12:00 pm 

Lenten Study 

 

6:30 pm 

Lenten Study 

21 

12:30 p.m. 

Out To Lunch Bunch 

@ Applebees 

22 23 

 

24 

8::30 am Worship 

9:40 a.m. Sunday School 

11:00 am 

 Worship 

1:00 p.m. 

FSUMC Worship 

25 

6:30 pm 

Peanut Farmers 

7:00 p.m.  

Book Club  

26 27 

12:00 pm 

Lenten Study 

 

6:30 pm 

Lenten Study 

28 29 30 

11:30 am 

UMW Prayer and Self 

Denial  

Jeff Welch 2 

Denise Carey 3 
Tina Kile 4 

Don Keil  5 

John Braden 9 

Jeffrey Linxwiler 10 

Kendall Leibach            15      

Doug Lindsay                       15 
Nancianna Schaaper             15 

Brian Zuke                            17 

Tom York                             18 

Clancy Derrick                      19 

John Waters                       20  

Cody Behr 22 
Alice Chaney 22 

Russell Derrick          28 

 

March Birthdays 

March  2018 
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